Tamaqua Area Booster Board Meeting
7.29.19 Minutes 
Meeting was called to order by President, Becky Tite at 6:03 pm.
Those in attendance were the following:
· Band – not present

· Cheerleading – Amy Kistler

· Cross Country – Jen Stianche
· Football – George Demetriades
· Golf – Sharon Miller
· Boys Soccer – Doreen Milot

· Girls Soccer – Danelle Kane
· Tennis – not present

· Volleyball – Becky Tite
· Boys Basketball – Larissa Verta
· Girls Basketball – Paula Kuczynski

· Varsity Swimming – not present
· Blue Waves Swimming – Karen Tharp
· Wrestling – Missy Wickersham

· Baseball – Doreen Milot

· Softball – Bridget Forys 

· Drama Club – Beth Job

· Track – Jen Stianche
· President – Becky Tite

· Vice President – Bridget Forys

· Treasurer – George Demetriades

· Secretary – Doreen Milot

· Athletic Director – Mike Hromyak
Secretary’s report: motion to accept report was made by George Demetriades and seconded by Bridget Forys. All approved. Doreen asked all in attendance to make any updates to TABB Contacts.  
Treasurer’s report:  Balance of $1917.90. All 2019-20 dues have been paid. A motion to accept the report was made by Becky Tite and seconded by Paula Kuczynski. All approved. 
Old Business:   

· Continue to notify Mike of fundraising events for him to share with Ray Kinder and add to the TABB Common Calendar. Provide as much detail as possible – dates, times, contact person, etc. 
· Raffle tickets - If your club needs tickets please contact Mike. There is a request/return form on the TABB webpage so please use.  There are 750 tickets left. 10,000 new tickets were ordered. Current SGOC license number must be printed on all tickets. 
· Please follow guidelines outlined on TABB section of the TASD Athletic page for 50/50 and raffle submission – there is an established timeline and a form to complete prior to getting funds to George.

· 2019-2020 SGOC licenses were distributed to all clubs in attendance. If a club was not present, contact Mike for a license. The license must be displayed at all 50/50 locations and on all raffle tickets. 

· Not all clubs have completed this task: Mike Hromyak needs each booster club to provide a list of expenses that benefited team/players. For example, gifts, banquet cost, apparel, etc. Please check with Mike to make sure your club has submitted this information. 

· Football boosters payment of electric bill has been resolved. School district will pay going forward. 

New Business: 
· George Demetriades made a motion to revise Article III Section 2 of the TABB By-Laws to read: The TABB will have membership open to all organizations approved by the TASB or Superintendent for the purpose of supporting school related activities. Approved organizations to be named on the annual SGOC license application. Seconded by Missy Wickersham. All approved. 
· George Demetriades made a motion to allow the Tamaqua Area Drama Club to join TABB. Seconded by Bridget Forys. All approved. 

· TEPTO has requested permission to join TABB. Ray Kinder will be bringing request to TASB. IF approved, secretary will follow established procedures to add them to the 2019-2020 annual application. 

· Refrigerator in baseball/softball/soccer stand stopped working. It was removed. A used frig was purchased by boys soccer at a cost of $25. Previous owner stated it worked but have not verified yet. If it doesn’t work, Doreen will contact PPL for the rebate return. There is a chest freezer (working condition) in that stand that is not in use – if any club could use it or have a place to store it – contact Doreen Milot 570-449-0456. If not, will check with Hadesty Appliance. Also, deep fryer in that stand – Dave Barron will check to see of it can be used by football. 

 Questions/Comments/Concerns:

· Discussion was held to remind all groups of the intent of boosters – to benefit, support, and help program and players/members.  Are we staying true to that intent or have we moved away from it by focusing on using funds for individual benefit or for things that are not sustainable? All in attendance are asked to bring this discussion to their parent/booster meetings and consider it carefully when making purchase decisions. 

· Becky took a moment to acknowledge George Demetriades for his many years of service to TABB. He has been with TABB since its beginning and has truly done an exceptional job as treasurer. 

Next meeting will be held on Monday, November 4th at 6:00 pm in the lobby of the high school.  
Motion to adjourn was made by George Demtriades and seconded by Amy Kistler at 7:00 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by: Doreen Milot, Secretary 8.1.19
